ALAMEDA COUNTY

HEALTH CARE SERVICES 0
AGENCY =
DAVID J. KEARS, agency Director ,

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

StiD 6418 Alameda, CA 94502-6577
(510) 567-6700

October 12, 1999 (510) 337-9335 (FAX)

Mr. Steven Michelson
MECA

42 California Avenue
Orinda, CA 94563

RE:  Workplan Approval for Fallon and Croak Roads, Pleasanton, CA
Dear Mr. Michelson:

| have completed review of MECA's September 1999 Site Assessment Report
prepared for the above referenced site. Eight soil borings were advanced in the
vicinity of the truck accident. Soil samples were collected at various depths ranging
from 0.6 to 8.7’ below grade surface (bgs). Boring B5 was advanced to 16°bgs
where auger refusal was encountered. Groundwater was not encountered at
16'bgs.

Soil analytical results indicated that soil impacted with total petroleum hydrocarbons
as diesel (TPHd) in excess of 100 parts per million (ppm) is limited to the upper 5-
feet of shallow soil. The proposal to excavate soil containing TPHd above 100ppm
{approximately 10 cubic yards) is acceptable. At least three confirmatory soil
samples will be collected after excavation. The soil samples should be analyzed for
TPHd, BTEX, and MTBE.

Please notify this office at least 72 hours prior to the start of field activities. If you
have any questions, | can be reached at {(610) 567-6762.
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Hazardous Materials Specialist

c: Martin Inderbitzen

5510 Sunol Blvd., Suite A
Pleasanton, CA 94566
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ALAMEDA COUNTY
HEALTH CARE SERVICES

AGENCY
DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Dirsctor

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

(510) 567-6700

July 12, 1999 {610) 337-9335 (FAX}

Mr. Steven Michelson
MECA

42 California Avenue
Orinda, CA 9245863

RE: Site Assessment at Fallon Road and Croak Road, Dublin, CA
Dear Mr. Michelson:

I have completed review of MECA's May 1999 /nvestigation of Truck Accident Near
Fallon Road and Croak Road work plan prepared for the above referenced site. The
proposal to advance several hand-augered borings within and adjacent to the
“disturbed” area to collect soil samples is acceptable with the following
additions/changes:

¢ One of the borings within the disturbed area should be advanced to 15 to 20’
below ground surface. If groundwater is encountered, a groundwater sample
should also be collected and analyzed for TPHd and BTEX. Groundwater
elevation in the vicinity is at approximately 320" to 330" MSL.

® The soil sample to be submitted for organic carbon content should be from
outside the disturbed area, that is, it should be a "clean” sample.

Field work should commence within 60 days of the date of this letter, or by
September 13, 1999. Please notify this office at least 72 hours prior to the start of
field activities. If you have any questions, | can be reached at (510) 567-6762.
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Hazardous Materials Specialist
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